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Debut Album on the Horizon 
 

By Jan Casey 

 

 Musician and singer Adrienne OôShea, 20, of Mendota Heights has grown up playing Irish music. As a 
student at The Center for Irish Music (CIM), Adrienne has honed her skills on whistle and flute as well as 
traditional song, performing in a number of award-winning student ensembles and competing in the Midwest 
Fleadh and in the Fleadh Cheoil na h£ireann (the óall Irelandsô)  Most recently, Adrienne has been part of the 
Taking Flight Collective, the Centerôs mentorship program for emerging traditional Irish musicians.  
Adrienne has also been a member of the professional show bands for Kickinô It Irish and the Celtic Holiday 
Hooley for several years. 
 

 It's not surprising that Adrienne feels that she ñhas grown up in the Irish traditionélearning both music 
and dance from a very young age.ò  She tells us that ñthe Irish community is my familyò and that she enjoys 
engaging with the many Irish organizations in the Twin Cities.  She comes by this perspective naturally as her 
parents are the founders and nurturers of the Celtic Junction Arts Center.  In addition to performing in a 
variety of settings, Adrienne has been active as a volunteer, lending a hand with Eigse CIM, Minnesota Irish 
Music Weekend, local feises and Celtic Junction events. 
 

 Adrienneôs recommender speaks highly of Adrienneôs ñtalent, work-ethic, follow-though and passion for 
Irish traditional music.ò  Her recommender tells us that ñAdrienne has developed her own style of flute 
playing, incorporating influences from her regular instructors at CIM, and the visiting teachers she has studied 
with at multiple Minnesota Irish Music Weekend advanced teen programs.ò  Her recommender also advises 
that Adrienne ñhas a gift for delivering traditional song texts with emotional connection and poise.ò  
 

 Adrienne will use her Educational Grant to help with the expenses associated with recording her debut 
album of traditional Irish music, using singing, flute and whistle playing.  The funds will be important in 
helping with the expenses associated with recording time and space.  The album is especially important to 
Adrienne, as it will be part of her senior honors thesis at the University of Minnesota.  Adrienne hopes to 
grow as a musician and to expand her professional and academic resources.  While the project is important to 
Adrienne as a musician, she also views it as a means of ñgiving back to my community and the people who 
raised me up in this Irish culture éa way of giving back to this community with the skills Iôve learned from 
them.ò 
 

 The Irish Music and Dance Association is delighted to help this dedicated musician continue her musical 
journey.   

Jan Casey serves on the IMDA board and coordinates the IMDA Educational Grant Program. 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
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.2021 IMDA 
Annual Membership Meeting 

 

 IMDAôs Annual Membership meeting will be held on Sun-
day, December 5 at 1:00 pm at the Celtic Junction Arts Center, 
836 Prior Ave N, St Paul, MN 55104. 
 
 The meeting will include election of board members and of-
ficers as well as an update on 2021 and plans for IMDA in 
2022.  All IMDA members are very welcome ï and we espe-
cially welcome folks who would like to get more involved. 
 
 The office of president is open. IMDA membership will  
accept nominations and elect a new president. 
 
 These Board members are up for election to new, two year 
terms: 
 
 Michele Berg: IMDA Board member since August, 2021.  Look for her background information in the 
ñThank you and Farewell and Welcomeò article in the November newsletter. 
 
 Jan Casey: IMDA Vice President since 2013, IMDA Secretary 2007 to 2013, Board Member since 2005. 
Jan serves on the Entertainment Committee for our Landmark events.  Jan helped to define the IMDA Educa-
tional Grant Program, beginning in 2006, and coordinates the application process. Jan also manages IMDA's 
Decade of Dance Award program. Jan contributes regularly to the IMDA newsletter and IMDA's Facebook 
page. Jan is a long-time volunteer with Irish Fair, and also serves on the Board for the Center for Irish Music. 
Jan and her husband Mike are both retired and live in St. Paul. You'll often find them at an Irish music con-
cert, c®il² or play.  
 
 Bridget Dinter: IMDA Board member since October, 2021.  Look for her background information in the 
ñThank you and Farewell and Welcomeò article elsewhere in this newsletter.   
 
 Maureen Engelhardt: Treasurer. IMDA Board Member since 2017. Maureen has been an active member of 
the local Irish-American community for nearly 20 years. She is the program administrator for the Irish lan-
guage group Gaeltacht Minnesota, a set dancer and teacher with L·ma M·r and member of the singing group 
Giggin' S²les. She worked on the planning team for "IMDA Honors Will Kenny" (2017). She grew up in 
southeast Wisconsin soaking up Hiberno- English phrases from her grandparents (Corcaigh abu!) that only 
made sense many years later. Maureen has a massive collection of volunteer t-shirts from the IMDA, Irish 
Fair, and Milwaukee's Irish Fest. Other volunteer gigs include committee and board positions with Macalester 
College, Minneapolis South High, Mayflower Church, and the Minnesota Conference UCC. Maureen lives in 
Minneapolis with her husband David.  
 
This is a great chance to learn more about IMDA and the plans for 2022, ask questions and meet other  

members.  The Board looks forward to seeing (and hearing from) you.   
 

See you on Dec. 5! 

The IMDA Board is: 
 
President:       Amber Ladany 

Vice President:     Jan Casey  

Treasurer:      Maureen Engelhardt 

Secretary:       Cindy Ladany    

Board Members:        Michele Berg 

       Bridget Dinter 

        

 
Editor:                     Kathie Luby 
 
 

IMDA Board Meetings are open to the membership. 
The Board meets regularly on the second Tuesday of each month at 6:00 pm at the 
Dubliner Pub, St. Paul. Members are encouraged to verify the time and location 
shortly before, as meeting times and locations can change. 

 

Contact Information 
 

E-mail:  info@irishmusicanddanceassociation.org 

Newsletter Submissions 
We welcome our readers to submit articles of interest, news, and notices of events 
to be published in the newsletter.  The deadline is the 18th of the preceding month. 
 

Send to:  editor@irishmusicanddanceassociation.org 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
mailto:info@irishmusicanddanceassociation.org
mailto:editor@irishmusicanddanceassociation.org
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Sl§n Go F·ill  (Goodbye for Now)  
 

By Jan Casey 
 
 Heartfelt thanks and best wishes to Julia Rogers, who has resigned her position as President of IMDA.*  
Julia joined the IMDA Board in 2015, taking over the challenges of leading the organization immediately.  
Julia assumed the diverse challenges with good humor and good sense ï often asking probing questions about 
why we did things ñthat wayò and whether that traditional expense was reasonable.  IMDA is the stronger for 
her work in grant writing, for her work with community outreach and for her encouraging us to consider new 
ideas and new approaches.  Our best wishes to Julia and her family ï we hope to have her help in the future, 
as family and professional responsibilities allow. 
 
 Many thanks and best wishes to Gemma Forbush, whose term on the IMDA Board will end in December.  
Gemma has served on the board since 2019 and has had a huge role in the planning and development of  
IMDAôs long-planned and anticipated new website design.  (Stay tuned for news on this front ï showcasing 
Gemmaôs thoughtful approach to organizing so much content.)  IMDA is also grateful for Gemmaôs social 
media and event planning expertise.  Our best wishes to Gemma and her family ï perhaps we will see her 
back as a dance mom in a few years! 
 
 *Juliaôs resignation as President in October left an important vacancy for IMDA.  Fortunately, Amber 
Ladany has agreed to serve as President.  Amber is currently filling out Juliaôs term and will be on the slate 
for election to her own term at the December Annual Membership Meeting on Dec. 5.  Amber joined the  
IMDA board in 2017, immediately agreeing to coordinate volunteers for our Landmark festivities.  An active 
volunteer from a very young age with a wealth of community experience, Amber has served as Volunteer Co-
ordinator for Irish Fair, most recently coordinated the Welcome Booth at Irish Fair and currently serves as 
President of the board for Out of the Mist Celtic Theatre.   

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
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 An interesting phrase, in the remarks of an Irish 
politician, caught my attention 
recently. The speaker was £amon 
č Cu²v, a fierce advocate for the 
Irish language (and De Valeraôs 
grandson). He was talking about 
the decision of an Irish university 
to relax the requirements for Irish 
language ability among their administrative staff, and 
he referred to this change of policy as the buille 
maraithe na muice, that is, ñthe blow that killed the 
pig.ò In other words, he saw this as ñthe last strawò (the 
one that ñbroke the camelôs backò) or the ñfinal nail in 
the coffin.ò 
 

 It reminded me that if you spend time with the Irish 
language, you encounter a good number of pigs, even 
when you arenôt talking about real pigs! 
 

 They can show up in place names, for instance. 
When you find the ending -mucka on the (English) 
name of a place, thereôs a good chance it is a pig 
reference. So Ballynamucka comes from Baile na 
Muice (ñpig townò) and Slievenamuck is the English 
version of Sliabh Muice (ñpig mountainò). 
 

 Indeed, any Irish speakers who found themselves in 
Saint Paul before it became ñSaint Paulò  might have 
been tempted to call the place S¼il na Muice. That, of 
course, is ñPigôs Eye.ò (By some strange miracle of the 
language, s¼il na muic  can also refer to the "ace of 
diamondsò in a card game!) 
 

 Thereôs a pig component to the names of several 
other living things. A muc mhara, a ñsea pig,ò is a 
ñporpoise.ò You will find plants like bainne muice, 
ñsow-thistle,ò b¼ muc, ñwild hyacinth,ò and finid² na 
muc, ñgoatôs beard.ò 
 

 If you think of the shape of a pig, you can see why 
the word might be used for a heap or mound of 
something. In a Minnesota winter, we find ourselves 
surrounded by many a muc shneachta, a ñsnow pig,ò 
which is the Irish expression for a ñsnowbank.ò 
Similarly, a ñsandbankò at the beach is know as a muc 
ghainimh, a ñpig of sand.ò 
 

 Another shape-related idiom applies when you 
wrinkle up your brow, perhaps in anger, that is, when 
you are scowling at someone for what they have said or 
done. That ñscowlò is referred to as muc ar mala, ña  
 

pig on the eyebrows,ò a bunching up of the brow. But 
donôt confuse muc ar mala 
with muc i m§la (accents, called 
ñfadas,ò are important in Irish). A 
muc i m§la is a ñpig in a bag,ò the 
Irish equivalent of ñbuying a pig in 
a poke.ò 
 

 Perhaps you scowled because 
you were treated badly. If you said about some people 
that Thug siad ²de na muc is na madra² dom, you would 
be saying that ñThey gave me the abuse of the pigs and 
the dogs,ò that is, they treated you very badly. 
 

 Or instead of scowling, you might meet this abuse 
with an "ominous silence,ò especially if the silence 
covered some sly thinking about your response. Thatôs 
suan na muice brada², ñthe sleep of the thieving pig.ò 
 

 These thieving pigs apparently are good listeners, or 
at least have excellent ears. If we say, T§ ®isteacht na 
muice brada² aici, we are saying that she ñhas the 
hearing of the thieving pig.ò Her hearing is very 
sensitive, we mean. 
 

 If the pandemic has you thinking about other 
epidemics and vaccinations, you may have remembered 
the fli¼ na muc, the ñswine flu.ò This is not to be 
confused with breoiteacht mhuice, literally, ñpig 
sickness.ò This is not a real disease. Rather it describes 
the act of ñfeigning sickness,ò probably to get out of 
some chore. 
 

 Hopefully, you have little cause to refer to the ñabuse 
of the pigsò or to ñswine fluò to describe your own 
situation. Indeed, I hope you are ar mhuin na muice, 
literally, ñon the pigôs back.ò This is not a suggestion 
that you are riding a pig, as you would a horse. Rather, 
ar mhuin na muice implies that you are ñriding high,ò 
that things are going great for you at the moment. 
 
 At Gaeltacht Minnesota, we wholeheartedly embrace 
the Irish language, pigs and all. Check us out at 
www.gaelminn.org. 
 

T§ cluasa fada ar mhuca beaga 
ñLittle pigs have long ears,ò that is, 

 

Be careful what you say in front of small children, 
lest they repeat it! 

                                       ¢ƘŜ DŀŜƭƛŎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ           By Will  Kenny 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
http://www.gaelminn.org
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Remembering Patrick Kerrigan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Our beloved Patrick Kerrigan, age 62, of Northfield, formerly of Minneapolis, born September 20th, 1959, 
passed away November 8, 2021. He found many of his life-long friends during his time at Gustavus Adolphus 
College. From Gustavus, he went on to graduate from Metro State University and quickly began his work in 
hunger relief and climate activism. He loved his work with the Emergency Food Shelf Network, VEAP, 
Wedge and Linden Hills Co-ops, Youth Farm, and the Organic Consumers Association. His colleagues de-
scribed him as a dear friend, mentor, ally and a rock in the regenerative ag community. Pat was a walking en-
cyclopedia for local, organic, and hopeful farming news. He spent his life building bridges for good health 
and resiliency for mother earth. His dedication, spirit, and deep passion will have lasting effects on the surviv-
al of our planet, its creatures, and the farmers who he so revered. The seeds he planted will bear fruit for years 
to come. Pat's generous spirit, inclusive and engaging nature, and contagious joy captivated everyone around 
him.  
 
 Everywhere he went he found old friends and made new ones. He celebrated people for who they truly 
were and especially enjoyed sharing in life's delights, his favorite being blueberries, beer, and boogying. His 
love for food and music, especially reggae, were things he celebrated each and every day. For years he biked 
everywhere and was delighted when he could break out his cross-country skis. He was an astute political ani-
mal. He loved watching sports and had an opinion about every aspect of each game. He met his perfect match 
in Mary Laurel True who he married in 2003. With this couple, there was never an occasion too small for cel-
ebration and their extraordinary hospitality knew no limits. They were famous about town for their extrava-
gant outfits, outrageous dance moves, overflowing generosity, and visible adoration of each other. Pat was an 
incredible and dedicated parent to their daughter, Laurel, and filled their family home with laughter, treats, 
music, and a bit of mischief.  
 
 Pat was a great light to this world. His unique storytelling, booming laughter and the twinkle in his big 
blue eyes could turn around even your darkest mood. Mr. Abundance, our lucky leprechaun, will live on for-
ever in our hearts. 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
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!ƴ [ŜŀōƘǊŀƎŀƴ 
(The Bookcase) 

Shared Notes: A Musical Journey 

Martin Hayes 

Penguin Random House UK/Ireland 2021 

 

Martin Hayes may well be the most famous living fiddler and tradition-bearer of Irish traditional mu-
sic to the world at large. As well as his touring schedule which takes him all over the world, this Irish music 
ambassador is well-known both for his sensitive and lyrical interpretations of traditional music grounded in 
his childhood home in County Clare, and equally for ground-breaking collaborations with string quartets, jazz 
musicians, and other rule-bending musicians. To be respected as both a traditional fiddler AND a musical in-
novator makes Martin Hayes unique in his field. But it wasn't always so, as told in his new memoir, Shared 
Notes. Martin Hayes was born on a small farm at the foot of the Maghera mountain, growing up with music 
all around him; his father P.J Hayes was the founder and leader of the Tulla Ceili Band and an accomplished 
fiddler and the neighborhood was full of other other well-known traditional musicians. At a time in the mid-
60s through mid-70s, this dance music occupied a niche: no longer hugely popular in the commercial sense, it 
still commanded respect and a following among Irish social dancers and traditional music aficionados. 
 

Martin received his first fiddle at age seven from his father, learned well, and soon was playing at lo-
cal dances with the Tulla Ceili Band and winning competitions at festivals. Still, as a young man, other possi-
bilities called; chiefly the United States and non-musical ways to make a living. It took a number of years for 
Martin Hayes to hear the true calling of his original roots music, and to find a way to present it without com-
promise or dilution (as Miles Davis once famously said, "It takes a long time to play like yourself"). This well
-crafted, beautifully written memoir tells us everything we would want to know about the development of a 
talented musician into a true artist. It shows a synthesis of his keen awareness of nature, importance of family 
and place, appreciation and understanding of other players, and a drive to show the beauty of music decep-
tively simple but truly and profoundly beautiful and heart-stirring. Not every musician with talent finds a way 
to give his music to the world on his or her own terms and succeed at one's heart's desire. For this alone Mar-
tin Hayes deserves admiration, but more importantly, his music has touched so many listeners on a heart lev-
el, musicians and non-musicians alike. This book will share the how and the why of it, of one fiddler's ex-
traordinary musical journey. 
 

Shared Notes is now available to download on Kindle, or to buy online through bookstores in the UK 
and Ireland (I recommend Blackwell's for good service and relatively prompt shipping). It is a must-have for 
traditional players, fans, and Irish music lovers. I recommend it as a great Christmas gift for yourself or a mu-
sic aficionado you love. 

 
Sherry Ladig is a Saint Paul, MN- based trad musician and a former reviewer for the Hungry Mind 

Bookstore's newsletter, Fodder. 
 

Sherry welcomes ideas for books to review of Irish, Irish-American, or local interest, or---write a review 
yourself! She may be reached at ladig-dunquin@msn.com. Happy Holiday reading! 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
mailto:ladig-dunquin@msn.com
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Northwoods Songs: Irish Songs from Lumberjacks and Great Lakes Sailors 
By Brian Miller 

 

Northwoods Songs features a new song each month pulled from my research into old songs collected in the pine woods region that 
stretches from New Brunswick west through northern Minnesota. In the 1800s, a vibrant culture of singing and song-making 
developed in lumber camp bunkhouses and on Great Lakes ships. The repertoire and singing style were greatly influenced by Irish 
folk repertoire and Irish singing styles. Many singers in the region had Irish background themselves. 

 

Each installment of Northwoods Songs is also published online at www.evergreentrad.com. My hope is that others will learn some 
of these songs and make them their own as I have.          -Brian Miller 

 

EXILE OF ERIN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñOh, sad is my fate,ò said the heart broken stranger, 
  ñThe wild deer and roe to the mountains can flee, 
But I have no refuge from famine or danger, 
  A home and a country remains not for me; 
Oh, never again in the green shady bower, 
Where my forefathers lived shall I spend the sweet hours, 
Or cover my harp with the wild woven flowers, 
  And strike the sweet numbers of Erin Go Bragh. 

 

 
 
 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
http://www.evergreentrad.com
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Oh, Erin, my country, though sad and forsaken, 
  In dreams I revisit thy sea-beaten shore, 
But alas! in a far foreign land I awaken, 
  And sigh for the friends that can meet me no more; 
And thou, cruel fate, will thou never replace me, 
In a mansion of peace where no perils can chase me? 
Oh, never again shall my brothers embrace me, 
  They died to defend me or live to deplore. 
 

Where is my cabin once fast by the wildwood, 
  Sisters and sire did weep for its fall, 
Where is the mother that looked over my childhood, 
  And where is my bosom friend, dearer than all? 
Ah, my sad soul, long abandoned by pleasure, 
Why did it dote on a fast fading treasure? 
Tears like the rain may fall without measure, 
  But rapture and beauty they cannot recall. 
 

But yet all its fond recollections suppressing, 
  One dying wish my fond bosom shall draw, 
Erin, an exile bequeaths thee his blessing, 
  Land of my forefathers, Erin Go Bragh; 
Buried and cold when my heart stills its motion,  
Green be thy fields fairest Isle of the ocean, 
And the harp striking bard sings aloud with devotion, 
  ñErin Mavourneen, sweet Erin Go Bragh.ò 
 

 We return this month to the repertoire of Minnesota singer Michael Cassius Dean who printed ñExile of Erinò in his 
songster The Flying Cloud. Deanôs book reaches its 100th birthday next year having been printed in Virginia, Minnesota 
in 1922 while he was employed as night watchman for the Virginia-Rainy Lake Lumber Company mega-mill in that 
city. As I have written here before, Dean was visited by the wax cylinder recording machine of Robert Winslow Gordon 
in 1924 but his version of ñExile of Erinò does not appear to have been recorded at that time. We only have his text 
from the songster. The melody above is my own transcription of a version sung by Belle Luther Richards at Colebrook, 
New Hampshire for Helen Hartness Flanders in 1943. That recording is available on archive.org. 
 

 The Richards and Dean versions are the only versions collected from North American singers I have found. This is 
somewhat surprising given that the song was extremely popular in Ireland throughout the 1800s. It was even popular 
enough to spark widely publicized controversy over who wrote it. It seems fairly certain that the author was Scottish 
poet Thomas Campbell (1777-1844) who also authored ñThe Wounded Hussar.ò Campbell reported that he wrote the 
song in 1800 in Hamburg after meeting a man named Anthony McCann who was exiled there for his role in the 
Rebellion of 1798. 
 

 Itôs possible that Dean learned it from his Mayo-born parents. Mayo was a focus of action during the excitement of 
1798 when French General Humbert landed with over 1000 troops at Cill Chuim²n Strand, County Mayo in support of 
the revolutionaries in August of that year. It is also possible that Dean learned it from a source here in Minnesota. 
Minneapolisô Irish Standard newspaper, to which Dean subscribed while living in Hinckley, printed the text of the song 
in 1886 and again in 1900. 

 
Visit a full archive of all Northwoods Songs columns and songs online at 

www.evergreentrad.com 
 

This activity is made possible by the voters of Minnesota through a grant from the 
Minnesota State Arts Board, thanks to a legislative appropriation from the arts and 
cultural heritage fund. 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
http://www.evergreentrad.com
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Smidirini* 
(*Irish for óBits and Piecesô) 

By Copper Shannon   

 

¦ N² Bheidh a Leith®id Ar²s Ann (Thereôll never be the likes of him again).  Remembering John 
Cavanaugh, known to Dubliner Shanty Night singers, Merlins Rest Pub Singers and the Traditional 
Singers Club for his lovely way with a song and his gracious gesture of bowing when he was done with a 
song.  Also a wonderful dancer ï and overall delightful human being.  John will certainly be missed. 
As his friend and fellow singer Doug McNair remembered on Facebook: 

ñHe was a quintessential folk singer -- unpolished, joyful, and with a phenomenal singer's ear. 
When we stood together by the door at Merlins and I started bouncing the harmonies all over the 
place, he could keep up and harmonize over or under me note for note -- and throw in some hooks 
of his own for me to riff off of. And we sounded great together. Few others could do that, or be 
such a pleasure to sing with.  
Farewell, Johnny. Your voyage is done and the winds don't blow, and it's time for you to leave us -
- and I'll see you someday on Fiddler's Green.ò 

Listen to John sing his signature shanty here https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0o6yaJplyPM... 
 
¦ Hats off to the intrepid participants in the Merlins Rest Pub Sings.  Or maybe you should keep your hats 
on!  While the group pivoted to Zoom gatherings in COVID times, they have been gathering OUTDOORS 
at Wabun Picnic area through the summer ï just to be able to sing together.   The last Monday evening in 
November, they gathered again ï outdoors with patio heaters and hot cider to help stave off the cold.  (25 
degrees, clear, almost no wind.)  This time, the songs were about love, silliness, and that the hard times 
wonôt last.  Well done, Minnesotans! 

 
¦ Go Raibh Maith Agaibh From Martin McHugh 
Martin wishes to heartily thank everyone who sent messages (via his website and a Facebook post) and 
cards on his recent birthday -- they were wonderful to receive! 

 

Looking for the IMDA Community Calendar? 
 

The IMDA Community Calendar is your go-to place to find out whatôs happening in Irish music, dance,  
literature and cultural events in the Twin Cities and beyond.  

 

Find it at www.imda-mn.org/calendar. 
 

The calendar on our website is updated often ï and is ñsearchableò for your favorite artist, venue or type of 
event. Check it out ï and return often! 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0o6yaJplyPM...
http://www.imda-mn.org/calendar.html
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Minneapolis St. Patrickôs Day Association to Revive  
Women's Christmas January 9 at Kieran's 

 

 For a lucky 13 years, Minneapolis was home to one final holiday bash of the season that filled an Irish pub 
with women on a Sunday afternoon in January. 
 

 Lucky for all, it will happen again in 2022. 
 

 The Minneapolis St. Patrickôs Day Association is sponsoring the Irish tradition of Women's Christmas on 
Sunday, January 9, 2022,  from 1:00 -4:00 pm at Kieranôs Irish Pub. Prize drawings for women will be fea-
tured throughout the day; Locklin Road will again host and perform; and Irish dancers will also make an ap-
pearance. 
 

 In 2019 in Minneapolis, few could have predicted that it would be the last year of Womenôs Christmas at 
Keeganôs Irish Pub, a well-loved event at the well-loved pub for 13 years. Virginia Keegan, Terry Keegan, 
Marty Neuman, along with Locklin Road, launched and carried on the tradition since 2008. Then came 
COVID-19. Then, sadly, came the closing of Keeganôs.  
 

 ñThis was a great event at Keegan's, a great celebration for women. We love the idea of bringing it back at 
another great Irish pub in Minneapolis, at a time when we could all use a boost,ò said Judy Clerkin, who with 
her husband, Sean Clerkin, founded the Minneapolis St. Patrickôs Day Association. Judy attended the event for 
years at Keeganôs and saw how women loved coming year after year to celebrate with their friends and family. 
"Mothers and daughters, friends, sisters, workmates all came together at Keegan's. We canôt wait to see that 
again at Kieran's,ò said Judy. 
 

 In Ireland, particularly in Cork, Womenôs Christmas (also known as Little Christmas or Little Womenôs 
Christmas) is celebrated on the feast of the Epiphany, the traditional end of Christmas season (aka the twelfth 
day of Christmas)  ð the custom is for Irish women take the day off, and for men to take on the household du-
ties. Women fill the pubs, and go out and celebrate with their girlfriends. Gifts are given to women. The event 
is designed to give women a day off, to be together and have fun after the frantic holiday season. 
 

 In keeping with the tradition of Womenôs Christmas, women are encouraged to bring small gifts to the pub 
to exchange with their friends. Minneapolis St. Patrickôs Day Association will also host a silent auction for gift 
baskets 
 

 The event will be held in the Titanic Lounge at Kieranôs. Seating is first come, first served.  
 

 For more information about the event, contact Judy Clerkin, Mplsstpats@aol.com. For information about 
Kieranôs, go to https://kierans.com. For information about Locklin Road, go to http://www.locklinroad. com. 

http://www.IMDA-MN.org
mailto:Mplsstpats@aol.com
https://kierans.com
http://www.locklinroad

